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We started our year on August 13th with our annual backpack project. This was led by 3 or our members Gloria Hensen, Ceil Manchester and Sue Brass.  We coordinated with the local churches and both Rotaries. We gathered backpacks and supplies and then distributed them the Monday before school started through the Homer Food Pantry.  We gave out 104 filled backpacks. 

We held our first meeting on August 27th. We discussed new member nominations of which there are 4 and how to make our meetings relevant for our members. We brainstormed possible topics and projects.  

We discussed a new education scholarship that is established by the Homer Foundation for teachers to apply for up to $500. We distributed the application and encouraged teachers to apply. We also donated $200 to that fund to honor two of our members who are retired and who continue to work hard to support our schools: Shirley Gribble and Gloria Hensen. 

One area for revitalization is to host Colleen Brown at our October meeting and invite her to share her vision for our organization.  We will also be holding our initiation ceremony.

We have a Christmas project, which we have done the last two years, which is to gather and create live wreathes to hang on the doors of the Senior Center in town. We also do a gathering of food for the Homer Animal Shelter.  

We are excited about the year and look forward to continuing our support of all our members.  

